
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Wednesday, January 17, 2018, 8:30am
MINUTES

Present:  Sharon Pfleger, Acting Chair, Ann Howe, Noreen Donahue
Also present:  Christopher Harlow, Peter Hughes, Larry Ballantine, BoS Liaison, Heinz Proft, Natural Resources Director
I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM by Sharon Pfleger, Acting Chair.  This meeting was taped for Channel 18.
Christopher Harlow and Peter Hughes have been appointed to the Committee by the Board of Selectmen but they have not as yet been sworn in.
II. Public Comment 

III. Approval of Minutes

No minutes were approved at this meeting. 
IV. Updates from the Town Administrator
The Town Administrator had a scheduling conflict and was not able to attend this meeting.

V.  Old Business

Topics revolved around questions and concerns expressed by the public at the Informational Public Meeting held on January 16, 2018. Several committee members had lists of questions asked by the public.  Those lists will be sent to Chris Harlow and he will consolidate and identify the top ten (10) questions from that meeting.  

Chris Harlow also wished to discuss the best means of communication with the public out of news media, Channel 18, Town Administrator announcements and others.  We will watch to see how many “hits” there are from people accessing the tape of the Informational Meeting.

There was discussion related to the power point presentation at the Informational Meeting.  The maps all had pictures of homes with the septic system on the side which is not representative of most Harwich homes – many have septic systems in the back of the property requiring a pipe to go either around the house or through the cellar.

There was discussion as to re-establishing the available information in brochures and maps on easels which have been kept in the Community Center, Town Hall, Library and Chamber of Commerce. Heinz Proft has been refilling the stock of brochures as needed. 
Heinz reported that most brochures are taken from the Community Center, then the Town Hall and Library run about the same amount.  Finally, the Chamber of Commerce does not have much demand.
The Committee will receive better and larger maps within the next couple of weeks.  It was agreed that we will divide the target area (Phase II) into 4 or 5 sections and identify opinion leaders or neighborhood liaisons.

Larry Ballantine felt that the Committee should track the costs of Phase II and that we need firm facts before Town Meeting.  Peter Hughes suggested that after we get a design update, along with other data, from the engineer, the committee should make a recommendation to the BoS as to whether or not we are ready for a $20 million construction vote at the May 2018 Town meeting or whether the vote should wait until May of 2019.  Larry Ballantine will follow up on our request for a design update and other pertinent documents from the engineering firm (referred to as a data dump).

VI. New Business
There was continued discussion of the Informational Public Meeting.  Larry Ballantine felt that the committee should explore means of communicating with the public in the target area.  He stated that we should give enough information to create a feeling of comfort for the public.  Peter Hughes stated that the homeowners should be able to do “one-stop shopping” – not have to seek engineers, installers and other information all on their own individually.   
Noreen Donahue stated that the CWMP was meant to be an “adaptable” plan and that the Committee and Town should not lose sight of that fact.

VII. Correspondence

Noreen Donahue introduced a grant from the State DOR (Dept. of Revenue) for the Commonwealth Sewer Rate Relief Fund.  Although the Town may not be eligible for it this year, we may be in a position to apply next year.  Some of these grants are cyclical and it was suggested that the committee keep a tickler file of the dates of availability.

Chris Harlow also suggested that we contact the Cape Cod Commission and the County to ascertain that we are getting the best benefit of any grants they are in charge of managing and distributing.  
VIII. Next Meeting Date
Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 23, 2018 at 8:30 a.m. in Town Hall.  Several topics were suggested for inclusion in the next agenda.
IX. Adjournment
10:00 AM
Minutes submitted by Noreen Donahue, Acting Clerk.

